March 2015

Camp Delton Club E-Newsletter

The Camp Delton Club, Inc., E10305 Xanadu Road, Wisconsin Dells, WI 53965

Phone: 608-254-8361 « Email: campdelt@frontier.com « Website: http://www.campdelton.com
Camp Emergency Cell: 608-432-1590

Office Hours: October 21 to April 14 « 10amto 1 pm .« Closed Tuesdays & Wednesdays
Additional availability by prior arrangement

Hiking Trails in the Dells Area

Devil’s Lake State Park is about 15 miles from the
Dells and offers some of the best hiking trails in the
Midwest. Even folks who don’t get out much can
usually manage the East and West bluff trails that
provide the most scenic views of the lake.
Experienced hikers looking for longer hikes and less
people can explore the Steinke Basin, Uplands &
Ice Age trails all located east of the lake itself. The
Uplands & Ice Age trails are about as close to
wilderness hiking you'll find in the area but are still
nicely maintained. Devil’'s Lake also has paved
wheelchair accessible trails.

www.devilslakewisconsin.com | Devil’'s Lake Park Map (PDF)

Mirror Lake & Rocky Arbor State Parks are right in
Wisconsin Dells (well almost) and offer some nice
trails. Generally the trails are wooded and
accessible to hikers of all experience levels. There
are more than 19 miles of hiking trails at Mirror Lake
State Park.

www.mirrorlakewisconsin.com | Mirror Lake Park Map (PDF)
Here are other natural areas with hiking trails.

¢ Natural Bridge State Park

o Parfrey’s Glen

¢ Pewit’s Nest Natural Area

e Baxter’s Hollow

e Lower Narrows State Natural Area

Reminder

All account balances must be paid up by April 15th. Any
membership with a balance due will lose all privileges and
have their gate cards deactivated until paid. This is in the
Bylaws and must be enforced. If you need the status of your
balance, please call the office!

Lodge Renovation Update

Phase | of the Lodge Renovation Project started March 2,
2015. Phase | will consist of expanding the office, adding an
office storage room, adding an ADA compliant restroom, and
upgrading the reception area. New windows and insulation will
make these areas more energy efficient. Please use caution
when entering the lodge as it will be under construction.
Tracy’s office will be temporarily located at the west end of the
lodge. Construction is scheduled to be completed before the
camp opens in April. We hope the new space will make the
lodge a more enjoyable place for members and staff. Feel free
to use the Camp Delton Club Message Board to ask questions
about this project.

Next Board Meetings (at the Lodge):
10 am: Mar. 21

am: May 16, June 20, July 18, Aug. 15, Sept. 19




Get Well

Donna Wilson has not been well and is in the
hospital. Please keep Donna in your prayers for her
speedy recovery.

Please also keep Randy and Barb Roeglin in your
prayers as they deal with illness and upcoming
surgery.

Mario Provenza is making great strides in his
healing! Please pray that he continues on his path
to good health.

Do you know someone who is ill and would like their
name mentioned in this section for our prayers?
Please get their permission and let us know at the
office.

Condolences

Vivian Sisler passed away in February. Vivian was a
member in Royal Oaks for many years. Our
condolences go out to the Sisler family and friends.

Advertising

Advertisements from Camp Delton Club members is offered on
a space-available basis.

Contact Tracy if interested (608-254-8361)

Special Events & Activities
April 15 — Open for the 2015 camping season

Board Members:

President: Tim Moore Buildings & Grounds: Roland Eisch Activities: Cesar Cabello
Vice-President: Jan Vandegrift Membership: Ed Newman Grounds Manager: Vince Klitzman
Treasurer: Eddie Mallonen Personnel: Rich Marshall Office Manager: Tracy Schmidt
Secretary: Sally Pfotenhauer By-Laws & Insurance: Cheryl Sorenson

E-Newsletter Editor: Sue Ernst

We hope you find this email informative and relevant. However, should you wish to stop receiving this e-newsletter,
please reply to campdelt@frontier.com with "unsubscribe" in the Subject line.




